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FRIENDS OF UNIVERSITY OF GUELPH

MINUTES of the annual meeting of the Friends of the University of Guelph, a non-profit corporation under the laws of the District of Columbia, held Saturday, November 7, 2015 in Chicago, Illinois commencing at 2:00 p.m.

NOTICE having been given, pursuant to the By-law No. 1, Article (IV) (c) and (e) and a quorum of the Corporation’s Board of Directors having been present, the annual business meeting was convened at 2:00 p.m.

Present at the meeting:






Regrets:

Rod Jendrysik
(by phone)





Cosimo Ferraro

Lorne Pollard









Ron Horning

Christopher Naese

Don Watt

Daniel Atlin

Karen Bertrand







WELCOME

Rod Jendrysik, President of Friends of University of Guelph, called the meeting to order at The Union League Club of Chicago, Chestnut Meeting Room, 65 West Jackson Blvd, Chicago, Illinois. R. Jendrysik asked Lorne Pollard to Chair the meeting since L. Pollard was present in person for the meeting. 

Cosimo Ferraro was unable to attend the meeting, and sent his regrets.
APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

L. Pollard called for acceptance of the agenda as presented.
Motion: To accept the agenda as presented
D. Watt / R. Horning
Motion approved unanimously

GREETINGS

Daniel Atlin, V.P., External brought greetings on behalf of the University of Guelph and provided an update on changes in the executive team and decanal leadership of the University of Guelph.

D. Atlin further outlined the University of Guelph’s Strategic Plan renewal, why we are embarking on this review, and the process for the renewal of the Strategic Plan. He specifically asked Directors present to ensure they provide their contributions to this process. More information is available at http://strategicrenewal.uoguelph.ca/ 
Following D. Atlin’s comments, discussion ensued about the volume of turnover in university leadership currently underway, and the terms related to academic appointments. Discussion was also undertaken about the opportunities for the University of Guelph in the current political and economic climate, particularly in the areas of development of economic opportunities beyond industries related to natural resources, and the intersection between food and health.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 8, 2014 MEETING
L. Pollard called for acceptance of the November 8, 2014 meeting minutes.

There were two questions coming out of these meetings regarding the completion of a more detailed Job Description for the ex-officio University of Guelph staff member, and confirmation of the requirement for audited financial statements. K. Bertrand confirmed that these two items are still outstanding.

Actions

· Expand upon By-law No. 1, Article VII (h) to develop a more detailed job description for the Executive Vice-President, who is an ex-officio University of Guelph staff member – Karen

· Confirm requirement for formal audit of Friends of Guelph records – Karen (See Email forwarded from Karen Bertrand to all Directors November 10, 2015)
Motion: To accept the November 8, 2014 minutes as presented

D. Watt / R. Horning
Motion approved unanimously

Carried

BUSINESS ARISING
There was no business arising from the November 8, 2014 meeting minutes. 
TREASURER’S REPORT
Ron Horning reported on the 2014 reports

5.1
Balance Sheet

5.2
Comparative income statement

There is a question about the $650 Transfer to UofG – Non-cash and what this is, and there is a discrepancy between L. Pollard’s records of expenses relative to the Treasurer’s Report.

There was some discussion following this presentation about the ability of alumni and parents of University of Guelph students who reside in the US to make gifts through Friends of the University of Guelph versus directly to the University of Guelph.

Action: 

· Confirm records with Paul Hossie in Alumni House, and communication to complete FofG Board once L. Pollard and P. Hossie have confirmed figures. – K. Bertrand (See email forwarded from Lorne Pollard to all Directors November 9, 2015)
Motion: To accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented, pending reconciliation of expenses with Alumni House Records
L. Pollard / C. Naese
Motion approved unanimously

Carried
2015 RESULTS TO DATE
L. Pollard reported on the 2015 results to-date.
REVIEW OF BOARD MEMBERSHIPS AND OFFICERS
There was some discussion about recent communications that both L. Pollard and R. Horning have had with Cosmino Ferraro about his ability to attend these meetings. It was decided that the Board would like C. Ferraro to remain as a Director, understanding the restrictions on his ability to attend meetings.

All present agreed they are willing to serve as Directors for another year.

R. Horning suggested we should appoint a new Treasurer. Following discussion, it was agreed that C. Naese should sit as Treasurer.
Motion: To appoint C. Naese as Treasurer

L. Pollard / D. Watt

Motion approved unanimously

Carried

Motion: To appoint R. Horning as Director

L. Pollard / D. Watt

Motion approved unanimously

Carried

There was then further discussion about Board membership, and the need to continue efforts to recruit Directors from elsewhere in the US.
Motion: To record comments and approve Board memberships as discussed
L. Pollard / D. Watt
Motion approved unanimously

Carried
NEW BUSINESS
Discussions ensued about the value of promoting Friends of Guelph at the Florida reunion in March, 2016. K. Bertrand confirmed that we do have a larger nucleus of graduates in Florida (when combined with snowbirds) and California, and agreed that is something that could be considered.
C. Naese inquired if the role of the Board is to be in pro-active fundraising in American corporations, or simply administrative? Discussion then ensued about some of the tactics used by University of Guelph faculty and fundraising staff to approach American corporations, and it was agreed that it is imperative that local alumni approach their employers to build that connection and initiate a partnership with the University of Guelph.
D. Watt confirmed his findings that the All-Canadian University event is an informal event run by local graduates of Canadian institutions. There is no formal staff support or affiliation with any Canadian institution, though one institution will host events when an event is held. The group is connected to the Canadian Consulate, though it is a smaller group than it was several years ago.
K. Bertrand distributed a report on the promotions completed for the alumni event this evening, as well as the event in the spring. The Board is disappointed in the response of local alumni, and discussed some of the possible reasons for that, including changing demographics, the culture of engagement and changes in how students connect to their classes in contemporary cohorts.
Action
· Send out geographic breakdown of grads in the United States to Board members with the meeting minutes from this AGM – K. Bertrand (See email forwarded from Karen Bertrand to all Directors November 10, 2015)
· Pull together a repot on the All-Canadian University group to share with the other Directors – D. Watt
NEXT MEETING

It was agreed to have the next AGM/Chicago Alumni Event on November 5, 2016. 
Motion: To accept the date of November 5, 2016 as the date of the next AGM/Chicago Alumni Event
D. Watt / R. Jendrysik

Motion approved unanimously

Carried
Motion: To accept the location of the next AGM/Chicago Alumni Event as the Union League Club of Chicago
R. Horning / L. Pollard
Motion approved unanimously

Carried
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 pm.
Motion: To adjourn the meeting

C. Naese / D. Watt
Carried
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